

DRAFT MINUTES

At a future meeting the council will consider the accuracy of these minutes so they may be subject to change. Please check the minutes of the next meeting to confirm whether or not they have been amended

Minutes of a Meeting of Lanlivery Parish Council held on Wednesday 1st February 2023 at 7pm in Lanlivery Church

22/137 Present Cllrs Haley (Chairman), Paterson, Sinkins and Wright

In attendance The Parish Clerk, Sally Vincent
2 members of the public

22/138 Apologies Cllrs Challis, Hemmings, Cllr Turner

22/139 Declaration of Interests

- i. Pecuniary** – None.
- ii. Non Registerable** – None
- iii. Dispensations** - None

22/140 Public Questions

A member of the public noted that Redmoor School had improved their fencing, which had served to contain the pupils more effectively.

22/141 Minutes of the Meeting held on 4th January 2022

It was proposed by Cllr Paterson, seconded Cllr Wright and RESOLVED that the minutes be confirmed and signed by the Chairman.

22/142 Matters arising from the minutes not on the agenda – *for report only*

Cllr Martin was requested to continue to follow up enforcement cases.
Cllr Wright reported that more stones had been placed on the public verge outside Beech Tree at Redmoor. Cllr Martin had reported this and was asked to update the Parish Clerk on progress.
The school sign between Redmoor School and the Crown was still not in place. Cllr Martin had undertaken to follow up and was asked to report back to the Parish Clerk.

22/143 Accounts for Approval

It was proposed by Cllr Sinkins, seconded Cllr Wright and RESOLVED that accounts to the value £704.42 be approved.

22/144 Resolutions from Councillors

None

22/145 Correspondence – *for information only*

Electronic correspondence had been circulated. Correspondence was left ‘on the table’ for Councillors attention.

22/146 To Receive the Report from the Cornwall Councillor

No report

22/147 Reports from Parish Council Representatives

Community Newwork. Cllr Challis had supplied the following report.

I attended the Community Network Panel Meeting last week. The main topic was Cornwall Devolution and he considered that it was worth looking at the short presentation on the website. <https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/people-and-communities/2022-cornwall-devolution-deal/> Other than devolution issues it was the normal things,

Development and planning – the need to promote sustainable development.
Highways - funding to be agreed for highways improvements through the Community Network Highways Scheme.

Community Safety & Policing – support neighbourhood policing.

Community health and wellbeing – promote healthcare/social care initiatives with a focus on cost of living and mental health support.

Caitlin Lord the Community Link Officer for the past two years is leaving the Council and going travelling around New Zealand.

Luxulyan Valley Partnership. Cllr Sinkins reported that an application for Levelling Up Finding had been submitted for projects in the valley.

22/148 Planning

None.

22/149 The Coronation of King Charles 111

Cllr Wright reported that a company had been identified in relation to the possibility of erecting a permanent flagpole in the village.

22/150 Playing Field

No update on new play equipment. Cllr Sinkins noted that metal, rather than wood, would be preferable, given the siting.

Three quotes had been received for pressure washing the safety surface around the existing play equipment. Having considered these, Cllr Wright proposed, Cllr Sinkins seconded and it was RESOLVED that the quote from Andy Inglefield should be accepted.

22/151 Forest Field

Cllr Paterson reported that he had met with Ian Batty, a representative from Lanlivery School, to inspect the detritus left on the site as a result of the schools activities. Ian was unfamiliar with the site and the history of the Licence to Occupy but had agreed to meet with the Headteacher to understand how the school used the site and how best to improve it for future visions; he would report back to Cllr Paterson as soon as he had done this. Cllr Paterson had emphasised that the Parish Council's main criteria was to get the undergrowth cut back before the growing season and this could not be done until the school had removed their rubbish. Members noted that a clause in the LTO required the school to 'keep the Property clean, tidy and clear of any rubbish generated by the school's use of the Property' and agreed that they must be reminded that they needed to provide risk assessments and electrical safety certification for the power supply the school had installed in the hut without Parish Council permission.

Members had undertaken a site visit on 7th January to agree the work required to enable maintenance work to go out to tender. It was agreed that this would best be done following the initial clearance work.

22/152 To Receive Reports (if any) from Parish Councillors

Cllr Sinkins had reported that potholes in Loving Lane and in some other areas, which had recently been filled, had reappeared.

Cllr Paterson reported that the car park at Helman Tor had been resurfaced and was looking very good. Cllr Sinkins confirmed that this had been done using G7 funding.

22/153 Enforcement Issues

The following enforcement issues were presumably still at stage 1.

- **EN20/00637, EN21/00205, EN21/00206, EN20/01437, EN20/01437, EN21/00207 (No Certificate of Lawful Use lodged by 21/11/22), EN21/00352, EN21/00817**

Date of Next Meeting 1st March 2023 @ 7pm

Meeting Closed 7.45pm